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MEMORANDUM   
 
TO:              HONORABLE MAYOR AND MEMBERS OF THE CITY COUNCIL 
  
FROM:         PATRICK J. MARTINEZ, CITY MANAGER 
 
SUBJECT:   WEEKLY MEMORANDUM 
 
DATE:           July 18, 2025 
  

 
1. Route 66 Broadband – Channel 2 Community Broadcasts 

City staff recently met with representatives from Route 66 Broadband to 
coordinate the City’s use of Channel 2 on their cable TV platform for community 
programming. The City will utilize this channel to broadcast public bulletins, 
emergency alerts, community flyers, a calendar of community events, and 
recordings of City Council meetings on a continuous loop. This initiative 
supports the Council’s goal of enhancing public engagement and promoting 
transparency by expanding access to timely and relevant information. By 
leveraging Route 66 Broadband’s local cable platform, the City can more 
effectively inform residents about upcoming events, programs, and important 
local decisions. Channel 2 programming is expected to be operational within the 
next few weeks. Thank you to Route 66 Broadband for your collaboration and 
support in helping the City share its story with the community. 

 
2. Needles Beautification in Action 

The City of Needles remains committed to infrastructure, safety, and community 
pride through coordinated, citywide efforts. This week, Public Works and Utility 
crews addressed priority maintenance across several areas. Temporary asphalt 
repairs were completed near Chestnut Market and nearby neighborhoods to 
improve road safety until permanent resurfacing is scheduled. In the downtown 
area, overgrown vegetation was cleared to enhance visibility and appearance. 
At Bob Belt Beach Park, crews placed boulders to block access to the peninsula 
and prevent erosion. On Front Street near El Garces, the Water Department 
responded to a recurring leak, initiated an emergency Blue Stake, and fully 
replaced the service line. These improvements reflect the City Council’s 
priorities—investing in infrastructure, enhancing neighborhoods, and promoting 
beautification. We thank our crews for their continued dedication. Photos from 
this week’s work are attached. Residents can report concerns by calling 760-
326-2115 (press #9) or using the Needles Connect app on Google Play Store 
(Android) and Apple Store (iOS). Together, we’re building a safer, stronger 
Needles! 

http://www.cityofneedles.com/
https://play.google.com/store/apps/details?id=com.govoutreach.needlescityca&hl=en_US&pli=1
https://apps.apple.com/us/app/needles-connect/id6445919444
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3. Route 66 Pharmacy – Now Open and Accepting Registrations 
Route 66 Pharmacy is now open at 821 W. Broadway with a fresh new 
storefront and is actively registering patients. While approval to serve Medi-Cal 
patients is still pending, they are currently able to serve those with Medicare 
Part D insurance. Residents are encouraged to stop by and create a patient 
profile now, ensuring they’re ready for full service as soon as Medi-Cal 
authorization is in place. This new pharmacy helps address the gap in local 
prescription access created by the closure of Rite Aid earlier this year. This 
effort aligns with the City Council’s commitment to expanding essential services, 
supporting public health, and fostering economic growth. Take a look at their 
updated storefront—another positive step for healthcare access in Needles. 
 

4. Elevating Needles Through Regional Tourism Partnerships 
The City of Needles was recently featured in Traicy Japan, highlighting the city 
as the Gateway to California’s Oasis on the Colorado River and a key stop 
along historic Route 66. In April, the Mayor welcomed an international 
delegation from Japan during a Familiarization (FAM) tour organized by 
Discover Inland Empire and tourism leader Freddy Bi. The visit showcased 
local attractions including the Recreation Center, Needles Regional Museum, 
and the Welcome to California sign—promoting Needles’ Route 66 legacy, 
riverfront amenities, and historic character. The coverage provided valuable 
international exposure and strengthened the city’s appeal to global travelers. 
This effort supports the City Council’s goals to attract tourism, foster 
engagement, promote Needles as a vibrant destination, and drive economic 
opportunity. Read the article: Traicy Japan – Discovering Needles. 
 

5. Chamber Business Directional Sign Program – Now Open for Participation 
The Needles Chamber of Commerce is actively managing the Business 
Directional Sign Program, offering local businesses a low-cost way to increase 
visibility and attract travelers. Supported by an $8,700 grant from Supervisor 
Dawn Rowe, the first of 11 signs is now being renovated, with full installation 
expected by year’s end. Sign slots are available at high-traffic locations 
throughout the city, including Needles Highway, Broadway, River Road, and K 
Street. Details on sizing, pricing, and availability are outlined in the attached 
brochure. This program supports Council’s goals of enhancing tourism, 
supporting small business, and promoting public-private partnerships. 
Businesses interested in participating can contact the Chamber at 
info@needleschamber.com or (760) 326-2050. 
 

6. Electric Yard Building – Construction Progress Update 
As a follow-up to the initial delivery of the Electric Yard Building, construction is 
now visibly progressing. The structural steel framing has been erected, and the 
concrete pad and driveway have been completed. Equipment is on-site, and 
crews are actively advancing work on the next phase of the build. This project 
continues to reflect the Council’s investment in infrastructure stability, asset 
protection, and operational readiness. By replacing temporary storage with a 
permanent facility, the City is taking meaningful steps to extend the lifespan of 

https://www.traicy.com/posts/20250701341537/
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essential utility equipment and reduce long-term replacement costs. Updated 
site photos are attached for your reference. 

 
7. Advancing Regional Collaboration 

As part of the City Council’s ongoing commitment to strategic regional 
collaboration, City Manager Patrick Martinez recently participated in a 
leadership roundtable hosted by the ROMEO Breakfast Club, a respected 46-
year-old civic group in Boulder City focused on regional dialogue and public 
service. The meeting brought together local government leaders to address 
shared challenges, exchange best practices, and explore opportunities to align 
resources for smart, sustainable growth. It also provided a platform to showcase 
Needles’ rich history, recent economic development efforts, and growing 
momentum, reinforcing the city’s progress and potential. These efforts reflect 
the City of Needles’ dedication to building strong intergovernmental partnerships 
that advance Council priorities and enhance quality of life throughout the region. 
 

8. Backpack and School Supply Drive – Colorado River Station 
The Colorado River Sheriff’s Station / Needles Police Department is hosting a 
Backpack and School Supply Drive to support students in the Needles Unified 
School District. The drive aims to collect new backpacks and school supplies to 
assist local families and ensure children are prepared for a successful school 
year. Because backpacks are often a costly burden for low-income families, this 
effort helps relieve that pressure while strengthening community support for 
Needles youth. Monetary donations are also accepted and will be used to 
purchase backpacks and supplies. All contributions will be acknowledged 
publicly, including on social media platforms. Donations should be submitted by 
August 5, 2025. For more information or to arrange pick-up/drop-off, please 
contact Community Relations Officer Misti Hunt at (760) 326-9207 or 
mhunt@sbcsd.org. Checks should be made payable to River Daze, the 
department’s non-profit account. 
 

9. Financial Literacy– “On The Money” by Arrowhead Credit Union 
Over the weekend, Arrowhead Credit Union hosted its “On The Money” financial 
literacy workshop at the Needles Recreation Center. This free, hands-on event 
gave students the opportunity to navigate real-world financial decisions—
including budgeting, managing credit, paying bills, and handling unexpected 
expenses—through a simulated life experience. Participants engaged with 
interactive stations, learning about housing costs, transportation, savings, and 
employment, while working alongside peers and mentors. The atmosphere was 
energetic, educational, and highly engaging. Lunch was generously provided by 
Smashed Burgers on 66—thank you for fueling the day. We also extend our 
sincere thanks to Arrowhead Credit Union for their continued investment in 
Needles youth and community development. Programs like this build a more 
financially informed and resilient Needles. Photos from the event are attached 
for your reference. 
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10. Palo Verde College Needles Center: Fall 2025 Enrollment 
Palo Verde College’s Needles Educational Center begins Fall 2025 classes on 
August 11. Located at 725 W. Broadway St., the Center is a vital resource for 
local access to higher education and workforce training. This semester includes 
programs in phlebotomy, welding, child development, health education, and 
general education courses such as economics and statistics. Students can 
register at www.paloverde.edu, with on-site support for orientation, counseling, 
and financial aid. The Center plays a key role in advancing City Council 
goals—expanding educational access, developing a skilled workforce, and 
supporting a family-friendly, opportunity-rich community. Promoting these 
programs strengthens local capacity and long-term economic health. 
 

11. Community Events Calendar Now Live on City Website  
As part of the City’s newly launched website, we’re excited to introduce a 
comprehensive Community Events Calendar designed to keep residents 
informed about the many activities and happenings across Needles. We invite 
local organizations and event organizers to collaborate with the City Clerk’s 
Office to add or update events—helping ensure the calendar remains vibrant, 
inclusive, and reflective of our community’s diverse offerings. To contribute or 
request modifications, please contact Candace Clark at 
cclark@cityofneedles.com. Your participation helps strengthen community 
spirit and enrich the local experience for residents and visitors alike.  

http://www.paloverde.edu/
https://cityofneedles.com/calendar/
mailto:cclark@cityofneedles.com
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